
Good Morning.   

My name is Sheila Glaser, I am a lifetime citizen of ND and a ND business owner.  I 

am in favor of HB 1282.  I feel this last year I have experienced a violation of my 

Constitutional Rights as a citizen of this state and this country.  Not only were 

decisions made violating my Constitutional Rights, but I was forced to impose 

those injustices on my customers.  I was taking away their Constitutional Rights if 

they were willing to visit my place of business.  To make matters worse, the 

current President is making radical and reckless decisions that are not in the best 

interest of our state or our country.  President Biden has the potential to cause 

even greater damage to the state of ND.  We are already dealing with the 

disastrous decision to stop the Keystone Pipeline negatively impacting the 

economy of ND.  Our state is a great hunting state where we honor our Second 

Amendment, which is in jeopardy.  Our state will struggle as our nation begins to 

provide for the many illegal immigrants crossing the border.  Our state and this 

nation are under attack in so many ways.  President Biden has shown in just a 

couple of months that he is a strong proponent in government overreach, and he 

is not looking out for the best interest of this nation.  As a citizen of our state, a 

predominant RED, CONSERVATIVE STATE, I believe I represent the voice of a 

majority of the 63% that voted for President Donald Trump.  HB 1282 is a 

necessary barrier to protect ND from the maniacal tyranny that President Biden is 

putting into play for the United State of America.  The citizens of North Dakota 

are counting on you to protect our Constitutional Rights as they are jeopardized.  

May God Bless You and the Great State of North Dakota.   

 

Sheila Glaser 

3712 Ridge Way 

Bismarck, ND  58503 

 


